
  

 

Friday 9th December 2022 Summer Term Issue 13 

NEWSLETTER 
St John’s Highbury Vale C. of E. Primary School 

School Website: www.stjhv.islington.sch.uk 

Follow us on Twitter @STJHV 

 

Important Dates 

Monday, 12th December - Reception & KS1 Christmas Party 

Tuesday, 13th December - KS2 Christmas Party & KS1 Nativity 

Wednesday, 14th December - Christmas Service at Christ Church at 2pm 

Thursday, 15th December – KS1 Nativity 

Friday, 16th December - Carols Round the Tree at 9.15am & School closes at 1.30pm 

 
The Christmas card project has raised £271 
for school this year! Many thanks to everyone 
who purchased cards and to the staff who 

supported the art work creation! 

 
 

Together we 
raised 

£320.75 for 
Poppy Appeal 

 

Together we raised 
£80 for 

Save the Children's 
Christmas Jumper 

Day 

 

No activity Clubs on the last week on term. 

Breakfast Club is running as normal. 

Kidz Club is available Monday to Thursday. 

(No KC on Friday) 
 

 

Please ensure your Parentpay account is up to date and all outstanding balances are paid. 
No bookings will be accepted if there are outstanding balances on Parentpay. 

Thank you for your cooperation. 
  
 

If your child is not at school, please contact the school office every day to inform 
us about the absence, otherwise it is marked as unauthorised. Thanks 

 

The class with the best attendance 
at 94.4% was 

 

The class with the best punctuality and 
with 1 children late all week was 

http://www.stjhv.islington.sch.uk/


  

If your child develops a sore 
throat and any of these 

other signs, please see your 
healthcare provider; tell them 

that other children in the 
school have been diagnosed 
with Strep and ask to have 
your child tested for strep 

throat. 
If strep is found, your child 
should receive treatment and 

you should report this to 
school. 



A huge thank you to everyone who has bought raffle tickets from us so far! If you still have stubs, 
money and unused tickets you want to return to us, please bring them to the raffle stall at the 
Christmas Fair on Sunday. So that we have time to prepare the raffle ahead of the draw at 

3.45pm, we would be grateful if you could bring them to us early on in the Fair. 
Thank you for your continued support - FOSJ

  



Reception 
As part of our celebrations topic, this week we learned about Hannukah.  We learned about the story of 
Hannukkah and made our own versions of a Hanukkiah (a type of menorah). 

 
 

Year 1 
In Year 1 this week, we made a fruit salad as part of our Design Technology project. We learned the correct 
grip when chopping fruits and used our designs to create our own salad. They were delicious! 

    



Year 2 
Year 2 have been using 'freeze frame' to explore the emotions of a character from our class text: Rapunzel. 
We expressed how she might feel when she escaped from the tower for the first time. 

 
  

 

 

Year 3 
Over the past 2 weeks, year 3 have been writing diary entries as Edward Tulane. We have written 7 diaries 
overall and this week, we chose one to edit and publish. We used special paper to make it seem like they were 
from the character.  

  



Year 4 
Year 4 have been writing free-verse poems with 
personification, alliteration and onomatopoeia. We 
enjoyed writing our Christmas poems and sharing 
them with our peers. 
   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Year 5 
In Year 5, we have created a class compliment Advent calendar. Each day in December, we read messages 
that we have written for each other. The kind messages make us feel warm and fuzzy.  

   



Year 6 
In Year 6, we have been getting in the Christmas spirit. We have made snowflake templates and we started 
to create our Christmas adverts for the school's churches. We have been focusing on creating an advert 
which engages both believers and non-believers of the Christian faith. We look forward to sharing our final 
creations with you next week.  

 
 

Christmas Lunch 
On Thursday 8th December, we had Christmas lunch. The children enjoyed their lunches, Christmas 
crackers and festive time together! Many thanks to all involved! 

  

  


